From: John Alexander [johna221363@yahoo.com]
Sent: Saturday, January 29, 2011 1:58 AM
To: Bruce Barr; Janet Barr
Subject: 2011_01_29 BLOA Security Report

2011_01_29 BLOA Security Report
 

At the last BLOA meeting on October 10th, 2010 we discussed the issue of neighborhood security from the standpoint of hiring an officer to patrol our area as well as other less costly measures.
 

On October 5th I met with officers Ward and Morgan at the National Night Out. I was told to contact Lt. Molinari to discuss the hiring of officers to patrol our area when off duty.
 

Several days later I called the Sheriff‘s office at 303-1080 and spoke with Lt. Molinari. There is a 4 hour minimum charge at a rate of $35 per hour for the officer and $10 per hour for the vehicle. Thus, it would cost us $180 each time an off duty officer patrols our neighborhood.
 

Another issue brought up at our last BLOA meeting was whether we could obtain records about calls made to the Sheriff‘s office requesting assistance in Bluebonnet Acres. At the present the only way to access such information is by street name for a particular block. However, there is a new software coming that will be managed by the "Public Information Officer" or PIO for short that will be introduced in the Bastrop area in the near future that might allow easier access to this type of information. 
 

Other items to consider are improved lightning in critical areas, procedures for locals such as patrol the neighborhood, record license plate numbers, vehicle descriptions and descriptions of persons and the use of surveillance cameras.
 

On last item. If we note school aged children in our area that might be truant, then we should call Deputy Langman for the Cedar Creek School or the Sheriff‘s Office. 
